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News Brief: Outpatient Physical Therapy
Congress Re-Introduces Therapy-Cap Repeal Bill

ALEXANDRIA, Va. -- The newly elected 110th Congress hasn't forgotten about therapists' and their patients' cries for
help. On Feb. 1, Congress re-introduced legislation S. 450/H.R. 748, the Medicare Access to Rehabilitation Services Act of
2007, according to the American Physical Therapy Association (APTA).

This bill seeks to completely repeal the therapy cap on outpatient physical therapy benefits, as opposed to the current
system in which therapists may file for exceptions -- which expires at the end of the year.

"Passing this important legislation to completely repeal the therapy caps is the best long-term policy solution -- rather
than passing 'one-year fixes' -- to protect the Medicare beneficiaries who need rehabilitation services the most,"
commented APTA President R. Scott Ward, PT, PhD.

Watching your back: Sens. John Ensign (R-NV), Blanche Lincoln (D-AR), Ben Cardin (D-MD), and Susan Collins (R-ME);
and Reps. Xavier Becerra (D-CA, 31st), Phil English (R-PA, 3rd), Mike Ross (D-AR, 4th), Chip Pickering (R-MS, 3rd), and
Roy Blunt (R-MO, 7th) introduced the legislation and continue to advocate in your favor.

"l urge my colleagues to support this because we should not limit the therapy and recovery options available to our
nation's seniors, especially the oldest and sickest on Medicare," Sen. Ensign said.

Current law limits Medicare coverage of outpatient therapy services in 2007 to $1,780 for physical therapy and speech
language pathology and $1,780 for occupational therapy.

CPT® 2023 American Medical Association. All rights reserved.



